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  Honiton Town Council


Minutes of the meeting of the Planning Committee held at the Council Offices, New Street, Honiton on Tuesday the 8th of July 2008
Members present

	St Michael’s Ward
	St Paul’s Ward

	Cllr M J Teare  (Chair)
	Cllr Miss V Ash

	Cllr A B Boom
	Cllr R E Coombs

	Cllr Mrs S A Casson
	Cllr R A Farnham

	Cllr P J Fleming
	Cllr Mrs V A Howard

	Cllr Mrs J F McNally
	Cllr Mrs M D Morgan

	Cllr J B Taylor
	Cllr Mrs E M Tirard

	Cllr V C Whitlock
	Cllr C T Tratt


187.   
Apologies for absence.

Cllr Gaughan (P), Cllr McGuire (P)

188.
To receive input from Aldi Stores regarding a resubmitted planning application for a store in Honiton

A presentation was given to the Council by representatives of Aldi on the proposed new application for planning permission relating to the site on Turks Head corner.

Following the presentation Cllr Whitlock proposed that the Highways Agency and Devon County Council be invited to talk to the planning committee about the proposal. This was seconded by Cllr Casson and was duly carried.

189. 
To note changes in planning procedures at East Devon District Council

The Clerk outlined the new guidance from East Devon District Council regarding the Town Council’s role as consultee to planning applications. In future it is not required for the Council to recommend approval or refusal if it does not wish but it is asked to forward any comments (whether in support of approval or refusal) that may be of assistance to the planning authority.

190.
Minutes of the Planning Committee held on 17th June 2008. 

The minutes of the above meeting had been circulated.  These were approved and signed as a true record.

190. 
Declarations of interest in items on the agenda.

Cllr Morgan – Sweets & Treats (P)

191. 
The following applications were considered, based on the information available:‑

	08/1638/FUL

Recommend approval and comment that there appears to be no impact on neighbouring properties


	Mr R Goddard
	9 Brand Close

Honiton EX14 2FE

Erection of two storey extension for annexe use



	Signed Chair

08/1660/FUL

Recommend refusal and ask for the windows to be replaced with timber frames in keeping with the conservation area


	Mr P Welch
	                          22nd July 2008

36A New Street

Honiton EX14 1BU

Proposed replacement of timber windows with PVCu

	08/1684/COU

Recommend approval. The Council wants to encourage shopping at each end of the High Street and also wants to encourage tea shops for visitors to the town


	T Slater
	Sweets & Treats

27 High Street

Honiton EX14 1PW

Change of use from sweet shop to tea room & sweet shop



	08/1686/FUL

Recommend approval as this application is on the same location as existing antennae


	National Grid Wireless
	Honiton Transmitting Station

Higher Brand Lane

Honiton

Installation of antenna



	08/1706/FUL

Recommend approval.
	Mr J Bird
	20 Shipley Road

Honiton EX14 1UX

Retention of new boundary fencing, retaining walls, decking and stairs



	08/1718/FUL

Recommend approval and note that other properties in the locatality have carried out similar alterations.
	Mr & Mrs A Broom
	23 Hazelwood Close

Honiton EX14 2XA

Erection of first floor extension


192.
To note call for sites from East Devon District Council suitable for housing development over the next 20 years.

The Chair read out correspondence from East Devon District Council asking for suggested sites that may be suitable for affordable housing over the next 20 years. He proposed that this should be referred to the Council’s Housing working group to discuss and make recommendations to the full Town Council. This was agreed. 

Any Councillors wishing to put forward separately ideas of suitable sites should inform the Clerk to pass to the Housing working group.

193.
To note advice from East Devon District Council regarding erection of satellite dishes

The Chair read out correspondence from East Devon District Council regarding regulations concerning satellites and aerials in conservation and non-conservation areas. Cllr Farnham advised the Council that he had already contacted East Devon 

Signed Chair







22nd July 2008

District Council Development Control with regard to the site at The Globe and had been informed that there was no action they could take. The Clerk was instructed to make further contact with East Devon District Council stating the concerns of the planning committee and asking them to reconsider the situation.

194.
To note the change of date of the next planning meeting

The Chair advised Councillors that the date of the next planning meeting had been publicised wrongly and that the next meeting would be on Tuesday 22nd July 2008.

195.
The Chair closed the meeting at 7.30 pm.

Signed Chair
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